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New Zealand ADCC Championships 2021 – Krissy Oliver 
On the 26th June at the NZ Combat Expo, ADCC launched its very first ADCC Open 
Submission Grappling tournament in Auckland at the prestigious North Shore Stadium. 
 
This is only the second international submission 
grappling event held in New Zealand. Director of 
the tournament Steve Oliver said for the first 
tournament he was really happy with the 
registration numbers, but more than that, the vibe 
between all the fighters and coaches was 
fantastic.  
 
It was a great day for Jiu Jitsu in New Zealand. The level of grappling in NZ is climbing 
higher and higher each tournament and it’s a testament to the great coaching they are 
getting from high level coaches.  
 
How to describe the event, massive championship belts, cash prizes, huge medals, all 
showcased in a state-of-the-art arena. Athletes stood up tall and proud on a medal podium 
that you will only see at world championships. Exciting fights, great atmosphere with an 
electric crowd erupting all day long. 
 
New Zealand now has set the stage for huge things and are bidding for the chance to host a 
world qualifier. Congratulations also go to the first ever NZ ADCC Professional Absolute 
Winners: Rebecca Annan and Jahred Dell 
 

    
 
The future is bright for all grappling arts in NZ and Steve Oliver can’t wait to see how far New 
Zealand Ju-Jitsuka can go, he believes all the way. The results from the event can be found 
here: https://adcc-new-zealand.smoothcomp.com/en/event/4860/results 
 

2021 Membership fees: 
Individual memberships for 2021 is to be made FREE to improve data collection on the 
numbers of people practicing Ju Jitsu in New Zealand. This will allow the NZJJF to improve 
their standing with Sport NZ and improve it’s 2022 Strategy leading up to the 2028 Olympics 
when Ju Jitsu is expected to be made an Olympic Sport. 
Club membership remains at $20 to be paid by electronic transfer into the NZJJF account. 

NZJJF  Westpac  03-0179-0280064-00       (use the club name as an identifier). 
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https://adcc-new-zealand.smoothcomp.com/en/event/4860/results
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NZJJF National Seminar in 2021 – Adam Rings 
This year on the 24th April 2021 we found ourselves headed to Auckland for the 2021 NZJJF 
National Seminar where we had the largest turnout to a national Ju-Jitsu seminar event in 
years. Over 60 people were on the mat along with a large number of black belts meant we 
had a great representation of skill levels and the range of styles of Ju-Jitsu found throughout 
New Zealand. 
 
Before beginning our training for the day we had the opportunity to witness the promotion of 
two senior members of the New Zealand jujitsu community. Both Graeme Caitlin and Terry 
Evans received their promotion to the senior grade of Shichidan (7th Dan) from two of the 
most experienced and respected members of our community, Sensei Paul Reti and Sensei 
Gary Trail. It was great to see the recognition of the significant contributions both Terry and 
Graeme have made to Jujitsu in New Zealand over their lifetimes thus far and even more 
special to witness their promotion along with a large representation of New Zealand jujitsuka 
at the national seminar. A massive congratulations to the both of them for this significant 
achievement. 
 
Our first seminar of the day was a look at the Dutch Kawaishi Jiu-Jitsu system by one of the 
most senior ju-jitsu figures in New Zealand.  Sensei Gary Trail 9th Dan is the foremost 
expert on the Dutch Kawaishi Jiu-Jitsu system in New Zealand and has been a teacher of 
Kawaishi Jiu-Jitsu for 43 years where he is regarded as a greatly advanced technician. Gary 
joined the NZ Judo College in central Auckland in 1966, initially studying  judo under Henk 
Broewer, and a year later began studies in Kawaishi Nihon Goshin Jutsu with Hans van Ess.   
Significantly, Gary was made a life member of the NZJJA in 1985 due to his technical 
understanding of the Kawaishi Jiu-Jitsu syllabus, has received the NZJJF Outstanding 
Service Award in 2005, and was inducted into the Australian Martial Arts Hall of Fame 
(AMAHOF) and the World Karate Union Hall of Fame (WKUHOF) as Instructor of the Year 
for Ju-Jitsu.  Gary’s thorough preparation and ease of conveying knowledge made this the 
perfect start to the seminar. 
 
The second instructor to teach was Sensei John Haanstra 6th Dan of Hamilton Goshin Jitsu 
Academy.  Sensei John Haanstra holds the grade of 5th Dan in Judo and 6th Dan in Ju Jitsu 
and currently teaches Goshin Jitsu. He is an expert in Judo Kata having attended several 
Kodokan Kata Courses and has superlative knowledge of the Dutch E-Bo-No Kata. John’s 
seminar took some excerpts from various kata with an emphasis on movement and body 
positioning and was another excellent example of how knowledge persists across styles of 
jujitsu. 
 
Our third session for the day was taught by Sensei Christiaan Buijsers.  Christiaan’s Nidan 
belies his skill level as both a student and teacher of Jujitsu.  He has been involved in a 
variety of jujitsu styles and its related arts, notably Aikido and the study and teaching of self 
defence for many years. Christiaan's seminar largely focused on Ne Waza techniques with 
some sweeps and attacks from a grounded position.  This is an area often neglected by 
traditional forms of Ju-Jitsu so the opportunity to learn something outside the “norm” not only 
allowed those training to expand on their knowledge base in a useful area but shows the real 
value of the national seminars and the inherent exposure to different styles and training 
methods. 
 
The fourth instructor was Sensei Warren Masters 6th Dan of Black Dragon Ju Jitsu. This is 
the first time an instructor from the world-renowned Black Dragon Ju Jitsu style has taught at 
an NZJJF National Seminar. Sensei Warren presented a session on kuzushi, which even 
included drilling down into the concept of the application of breathing to aid kuzushi, again 
highlighting the value of exposure to different styles and their training methods.  
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Sensei Hannes Van Niekerk took the penultimate teaching slot for the day.  Hannes has 
been teaching Jujitsu for over 20 years and holds the grade of Godan, has competed in 
Sports Jujitsu at all levels along with being formally recognized for his teaching ability. 
Hannes used his time to take us through a number of sequence-drills incorporating different 
areas of ju-jitsu.  These are a great way to develop flow between techniques, build 
knowledge of new variations as well as enhance problem solving ability. 
 
Our final seminar for the day was taught by Sensei Terry Evans on simple tai-sabaki 
movement when range and tactical movement options are restricted due to environment.  
Terry has been a student of Jujitsu for over 45 years, has held a black belt for over 30 and 
was awarded a 1st Kyu in Judo from Rick Littlewood in 1982. Terry represented New 
Zealand at two International Sports Ju-jitsu Association (ISJA) World Games, 1996 in the 
USA and in 1998 in Canada, where he won a gold medal in grappling.  Terry is also a 
founding member of the International Sport Ju-Jitsu Association (NZ), a precursor to the 
NZJJF. Terrys contribution to jujitsu and martial arts in New Zealand cannot be overstated 
so it was fantastic to see his efforts rewarded with his promotion to 7th Dan. 
 
Many thanks to all of our instructors for providing such a great learning opportunity for New 
Zealand Jujitsuka.  It’s not been easy the last year or so with larger gatherings, so thank you 
all for taking the opportunity to come and learn with some great instructors. A special thanks 
to North-West Self Defence for hosting this event -  providing a catered lunch and ensuring 
we had adequate post-training rehydration at the Henderson RSA is now the new standard! 
 
We look forward to next year and would be interested in hearing from those that may be 
interested in hosting or filling a teaching slot at the 2022 event. 
 

NZJJF Policies and Notices 
The NZJJF as the National Sporting Organisation (NSO) for Ju Jitsu in New Zealand always 
seeks to keep itself relevant in the support and advice it gives to its members.  
All of our operational policies and notices can be found on our NZJJF website here. 
 

How long does it take to put someone to “sleep”? – Mike Piekerski 
In grappling martial arts the use of a chokehold has been shown as an effective method for 
disabling an opponent. Chokeholds are vascular restraints that function by compressing the 
carotid arteries and jugular veins to induce unconsciousness. Which chokes is “most 
effective”? How long does it take to “put someone to sleep?” 
 
Stellpflug performed a study examining the 
speed of loss of consciousness (LOC) with 
sportive chokes on resisting participants. The 
objective of this study was to determine the time 
to LOC following full establishment of chokes in 
trained resisting opponents. A secondary 
objective was to describe timing to LOC in 
separate choke categories. In the study 11 
different types of No-Gi sportive chokes were 
used: 

1. Bulldog Choke  

2. Arm Triangle 

3. D’Arce Choke 

4. Headlock 

5. Guillotine 

6. Rear Naked Choke 

7. North South Choke 

8. Anaconda Choke 

https://www.facebook.com/North-West-Self-Defence-102105611769980
http://nzjjf.org.nz/NZJJF/jujitsu/rules-regulations/
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9. Triangle Choke 

10. Arm in Guillotine 

11. Von Flue Choke. 

The results from the study found that the average time for 
loss of consciousness was around 9.0 seconds. There 
was no significant difference in LOC (loss of 
consciousness) between different choke types. There 
was no difference between “neck-only” chokes and “neck 
and arm” chokes. 
 
 
References: 

1. Stellpflug, S. J., Menton, W. H., Dummer, M. F., Menton, T., Corry, J., & LeFevere, R. (2020). 

Time to unconsciousness from sportive chokes in fully resisting highly trained combatants. 

International Journal of Performance Analysis in Sport, 20(4), 720-728. 

2. Mitchell, J. R. , Roach, D. E. , Tyberg, J. V. , Belenkie, I. , & Sheldon, R. S. (2012). Mechanism 

of loss of consciousness during vascular neck restraint. Journal of Applied Physiology , 

112(3), 396ς402. 

 
NZ Grappler Wellington Winter Championship – Krissy Oliver 
On the 3rd July the NZ Grappler Wellington 
Winter Championship was held at Kapiti 
College, holding both Gi and No-Gi Brazilian 
Ju-Jitsu competitions. The event looked like it 
wouldn’t go ahead due to COVID-19 Alert 
levels, although the competition brackets 
were delayed the team pulled out all the 
stops extending registration time and working 
through the night before the event to ensure 
everything was sorted and everyone got to 
fight.  
Thank you, Wellington, for the best 
tournament yet!! It was a great display of 
Wellington Ju Jitsu at the tournament, and although it may have been a tad on the chilly side 
but make no mistake … it was red hot on those mats! The NZ Grappler organisers were 
blown away by the kids divisions and how slick they all were and the adults divisions got set 
off with a bang by having 3 Black Belts going at it. Congratulations to all the winners and 
competitors, thank you to all the coaches’ spectators and family. A huge thank you to 
Eugene, Cathy and the Kapiti team for hosting what was by far the smoothest tournament 
yet. 
The top three Academies for the Wellington Championship were FIRST PLACE: Gracie 
Allegiance Team New Zealand - Damian Smith, SECOND PLACE; Combat Room - 
Vanderson Pires, THIRD PLACE; Takaro MMA - Corey Governor 
The full results for the event can be found here: 
https://sjjfnz.smoothcomp.com/en/event/5033/results 
 

NZJJF Black Belt Register 
The Black Belt Register is kept for the purpose of assuring the 
public that black belt grades claimed by ju-jitsu practitioners in 
New Zealand are valid and reasonable.  The NZJJF provides 
verification of this.  Black belts of Member Clubs may apply to 
have their grades recognised by the NZJJF.  
On passing of verification by the NZJJF and acceptance to the 

https://sjjfnz.smoothcomp.com/en/event/5033/results
http://nzjjf.org.nz/NZJJF/jujitsu/black-belt-register/
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Black Belt Register, as a new initiative, the NZJJF will now issue a dan grade recognition 
certificate, along with the congratulations in the next NZJJF Newsletter. 
 
Details about the process of black belt recognition can be found on the NZJJF website in 
Notice 15-2 and the NZJJF procedure 
  
Please contact Simon Ogden as Chairman and Registrar for further information. 
 
Our C4 Coaching Course is NOW AVAILABLE – Become an EXPERT Coach!  
The C4 Expert Instructor course is a follow-on course to the C3 Advanced 
Instructor that covers anatomy and physiology, psychology, biomechanics 
and risk management and governance to a higher degree building on the 
C1, C2 and C3 coaching courses.  
Completion of the C1, C2 and C3 course is a pre-requisite except where 
members can demonstrate that they have sport science qualifications 
from tertiary providers or similar. For further information please contact 
Simon Ogden on coaching@nzjjf.org.nz 

 

CONGRATULATIONS: 
The NZJJF wishes to congratulate the following people on their well-deserved success. Your 
hard work and perseverance have paid off and New Zealand Ju-Jitsu is proud of you. 
 

NZJJF Coaches Register up to the beginning of July 2021 
 
Qualified C1 Assistant Coaches 
Gavin Pierce, Upper Hutt Martial Arts Academy – 17/05/2021 
Mark Conchie, Upper Hutt Martial Arts Academy – 25/05/2021 
Jamie Hull, Upper Hutt Martial Arts Academy – 25/05/2021 
Mana Hape, Whariki Jiu Jitsu – 29/06/2021 
 
Qualified C2 Club Coaches 
Steve Drummond, New Plymouth Taekwondo and Hapkido Club – 29/06/2021 
 
Qualified C3 Advanced Coaches 
Hannes Van Niekerk, Jikishin Jiu Jitsu New Zealand – 17/05/2021 
Darryl Haymen, Oni Jiu Jitsu – 17/05/2021 
Anthony Dyer, Manawatu Hapkido – 30/05/2021 

 
NZJJF Black Belt Register up to the beginning of July 2021 
 
Congratulations to the following approved, up till beginning of March 2021, for the Black Belt 
Register: 
 
Anthony Dyer (4th Dan) 
 

http://www.nzjjf.org.nz/jujitsu/downloads/Note_15_2.pdf
http://nzjjf.org.nz/NZJJF/jujitsu/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/NZJJF-Black-Belt-Verification-Policy-2020.pdf
mailto:coaching@nzjjf.org.nz

